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For Immediate Release         August 1, 2023 
 

MCTXSheriff Investigating Deceased Male Under Bridge in Kingwood 
 

On August 1, 2023, at about 8:30 am, Deputies with the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
responded to a deceased person call located at the 25600 block of US Highway 59 in Kingwood, 
Texas.  Upon arrival, Deputies learned that a TxDOT crew working in the area located a deceased 
male under a bridge at the location. 
 
Detectives with the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide/Violent Crimes Unit, along 
with Crime Scene Investigators, responded to the location.  Preliminary investigation indicates the 
deceased may be homeless and succumbed to possible exposure.  At this time the identity of the 
male is unconfirmed, and there are no signs of foul play or threat to the public. 
 
The deceased will be transported to the Forensic Center for an autopsy to confirm the male’s 
identity and the cause of death.  There is no further information available at this time.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stephen Walker, Specialist 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

 

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/

